A SCITUATE HOUSING AUTHORITY REGULAR MEETING WAS HELD ON

TUESDAY,  FEBRUARY 14, 2017 AT 6:00 PM AT 791 COUNTRY WAY IN SCITUATE, MA.

Call to Order:
6:38 PM
Present:
 
Stephen Coulter


Michael Collins



Jon Duane
Absent:


Also Present:      Kathy DeMarsh, Secretary to the Board; Rob Garrett, Director of Operations
Bills and Communications
On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve the Accounts Payable warrant and Payroll Journal for January 2017



Ayes: 3

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously
Voted:
To approve the January 10, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes as written 



Ayes: 3

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Reconciliation Reports for 

January, 2017

Ayes: 3

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Monthly Financial Reports-Cost Comparatives for December, 2016


Ayes: 3

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Quarterly Operating Reports for Programs 400-1 and 689-1


Ayes: 3

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously
Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve the Certificate of Substantial Completion and Application and Certificate for Payment No. 2 to Vareika Construction Inc. for Project 264042, Wheeler Park II Trim Repairs

Ayes: 3

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
Etrusco property-John Danehy provided a copy of the title examination as well as a letter of explanation to the SHA board informing them that the title examination determined the deed did not restrict the land the SHA owns or deeded to the Etrusco. Two members of the Etrusco board were present at the meeting. After some discussion, Attorney Danehy suggested that he and his clients, the Swans would go before the Etrusco board in March, and depending on the outcome meet again with the SHA Board at their April or May meeting. 
Scituate Tenants Association-I reported to the Board that Rob Garrett and I had met with Therese Duane of the STA and held a productive meeting about the parking issue. We informed Therese that we had worked on a draft parking policy which would be shared with the STA for consideration of their comments and suggestions. President, Therese Duane told the Board in an effort to form a parking ad hoc committee she contacted the SFD and SPD to introduce herself. 
Old Business

Water/Sewer Bills Update-no update to report
Lawson Green Apartments Development Update- the Chair provided a brief update on the project informing that next steps would be going before the Advisory Board. Mike Cucciarra of the Grantham Group is scheduled to present the project at the Scituate Council on Aging on March 8, 2017.
On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously

Voted:

To adjourn the meeting, the time being 7:40PM




Ayes: 3

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
(Seal)







Kathy J. DeMarsh








Kathy J. DeMarsh, Secretary

